
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Health and Adult Social Care and 
Communities Overview and Scrutiny Committee

held on Thursday, 6th July, 2017 at Committee Suite 1,2 & 3, Westfields, 
Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ

PRESENT

Councillor J Saunders (Chairman)
Councillor B Dooley (Vice-Chairman)

Councillors Rhoda  Bailey, G Baxendale, S Brookfield, C Chapman, S Edgar, 
O Hunter, L Jeuda, J Rhodes, L Smetham, A Stott, M Warren and M Deakin

12 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Councillors E Brooks and S Pochin.

13 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

RESOLVED- That the minutes of the meeting held on the 15 June 2017 be 
confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman subject to the 
following amendments:

that the words “East Cheshire NHS Trust” be added after the word ‘CCG’ in 
minute 6 (b) and 6 (c).

14 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Councillor R Bailey declared a non-pecuniary interest in agenda item 6. Potential 
Branch Surgery Closure at Rhode Heath, Scholar Green as the surgery was 
located in her ward.

Councillor L Wardlaw declared a non-pecuniary interest as a patient at the 
surgery.

15 DECLARATION OF PARTY WHIP 

There were no declarations of the existence of a party whip.

16 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION 

There were no members of the public present who wished to speak.

17 SOUTH CHESHIRE MENTAL HEALTH GATEWAY 

Sarah Peers, Deputy Clinical Service Manager for Access Services, Tracy 
Parker- Priest, Director of Transformation and Jane Critchley, Clinical Service 
Manager for Access Services attended the meeting to present a one year update 
on the South Cheshire Mental Health Gateway.



The gateway team which had 14 members of staff, aimed to provide a single 
point of referral, responsive triage that ensured patients accessed the right 
services at the right time and increased access to psychological therapies.

South Cheshire CCG tracked where patients had been referred from, the highest 
number were self referrals (2,082) followed by GP referrals (1,602) in total there 
were 4,140 referrals.  An audit conducted over a 10 week period to track the 
types of referrals into the gateway and the referral pathway indicated that 707 
cases, 162 were urgent, 479 were routine and 66 were crisis calls.  Over half of 
these cases were signposted to other services, 24% had brief intervention with 
the gateway and 20.50% were allocated to Improving Access to Psychological 
Therapies.(IAPT)

There had been a significant drop in the number of referrals into the Adult Mental 
Health (AMH) Community Mental Health Team (CMHT) following the Gateway 
going live in South last September - a 50% reduction.  Also, there had  been a 
reduction in the number of people known to services attending the Emergency 
Department.

The next steps for the gateway were further progression of IAPT and gateway to 
create a Primary Care Mental Health Well Being Hub to be launches on the 24th 
July.

RESOLVED- 
(a) That South Cheshire CCG be thanked for their presentation.
(b) That South Cheshire CCG be invited to provide a further update on 

the progress of the Community Hub in 12 months time.

18 POTENTIAL BRANCH SURGERY CLOSURE AT RHODE HEATH, 
SCHOLAR GREEN 

Tracy Parker- Priest, Director of Transformation, Chris Leese, Primary Care 
Operations Manager and Andrew Wilson, Chair for the NHS South Cheshire CCG 
were present to talk through the potential branch closure of Green Moss Medical 
Centre in Scholar Green.

Tracy advised the Committee that the potential closure had taken many factors 
into account, such as refurbishment, Care Quality Commission (CQC) standards, 
parking, patients, and recruitment to post.  On the 28th July a Primary Care 
Committee would be making a decision about the future of the practice based on 
the data gathered from the consultation.

The Committee was advised that the GP branch was a partnership, but in March, 
one of the Doctors had retired.  Since then the branch had failed to recruit to this 
post and it had impacted on patient appointments.

Following a public consultation, 582 people had responded and it was noted that 
1% of respondents made use of public transport to travel to appointments which 
equated to 1 home in every 479.

Feedback from the local ward Councillor, suggested that the publicity of the 
consultation had been good and the meeting had been conducted well.  

RESOLVED:



(a) That South Cheshire CCG and Dr. be thanked for their presentation and 
that it be noted.

(b) That Tracy Parker-Priest would speak to the surgery to establish how the 
open meeting had been conducted and be invited to feed back to the 
Committee by email.

   
19 WORK PROGRAMME 

The Chairman advised that the Committee that the Care Strategy and Delivery 
Plan had been added to the Work Programme via the Commissioning Manager 
Rob Walker.

RESOLVED- That the Work Programme be approved.

20 FORWARD PLAN 

The Committee reviewed the Forward Plan.

RESOLVED- That the Forward Plan be received and noted.

The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 11.00 am

Councillor J Saunders (Chairman)


